
LITTLE BROMLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES

Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council held at the Haywain Public House,

Little Bromley, on Thursday 16th January 2020 at 19.30pm

In Attendance: Councillor J Buxton (Chairman)

Councillor A Spall (Vice Chairman)

Councillor I Smith

Councillor SSauka

DSauka- Clerk

Meeting commenced @ 19.30pm

7 members of the public attended

50/1. Apologies
Cllr Stock
CllrGuglielmi

50/2. Members Interests
> To declare any Disclosable Pecuniary, other Pecuniary or Non Pecuniary interests

None

50/3. Reports
a) County Councillor - ECC Report received and entered into records & website
b) District Councillor - None
c) Parish Councillors-

Cllr Spall stated that she had received personal correspondence [along with other village
Residents], regarding land adjacent to Clip Edge Farm there has been an appeal regarding
the rejection of the planning application to be held on 22/01/2020.

d) Footpath Warden - None
e) Tree Warden - None

50/4. Public Participation
> Member of the public commented on the absence of Cllr Stock over the past couple

of meetings.

50/5. To agree:
> Minutes of PC meeting held on 19th November 2019.

Cllr Smith Proposed, 2nd Cllr Spall - Unanimously agreed
Cllr Buxton signed as correct.



50/6. To agree the Precept for 20/21
Council proposes precept to remain as previous year.
Cllr Spall proposed, 2nd Cllr Smith - Unanimously agreed.
Clerk to submit to Tendring District Council.

50/7. Highways
> Traffic Calming

• SOmph sign - Bentley Road
This has been rejected by Essex Highways. Cllr Buxton proposed writing a
letter to Local MP - Bernard Jenkins. 2nd Cllr Spall - unanimously agreed.
Cllr Buxton to write letter.

50/8. Corbeau Rally
> Stanley Graham - Did not attend meeting, unable to make it. It was agreed that Cllr

Smith make contact, and put forward village issues.

50/9. Pride of Tendring Awards - 28th February 2020
Cllr Buxton is to attend on behalf of LBPC

50/10. Cheques to be signed
> Sauka Groundworks £ 114.00 -1 x Village Planter

Signed by Cllr Spall & Cllr Smith

50/11. Planning Applications
> Mully's Farm - Application was rejected, LBPC is awaiting Planning enforcement.
> Rosewood House - Council had no objection, Clerk commented on TDC Planning

website.

50/12. LBPC Website
Hosting service is due to be shut down. Still in discussion with Hugh Frostick
regarding migration to a different provider. Council to discuss Councillors access to
this site.

50/13. Defibrillator
Letter sent to Haywain regarding the sighting and supporting a defibrillator on site,
yet to receive a response. Cllr Buxton to chase. Cllr Buxton also to make contact with
TDC housing regarding sighting another in the village carpark.

50/14. Little Bromley Church
> Memorial Garden - Reverend Heron has resigned, council awaiting replacement to

take matter forward.

50/15. Village Project - New Body
New Body set up to liaise with Corbeau Rally . Council supports the new body.

50/16. Correspondence
> Any other correspondence - Police report from PC Pat Smith - entered into records
. and to be published on website and notice board. Agreed to add to regular agenda

under reports.
> email from Stanley Graham re attending meeting
> email from Peter Longhorn - Potholes. Now been filled in



50/17. Urgent items

50/18. Public Participation
> Village Planters - K Hatch, thanked Sauka groundworks for donating the 2 planters.

Asked what monies were left over, so that they could use this to pot the planters.
Clerk explained that there was £50.16 left (£14.16 from Council monies & £36 from
replaced damaged planter). K Hatch asked if they could have extra monies this year
to fill the extra planters. To be put on March Agenda.

50/19. Next meeting date.
> Thursday 19th March 2020

Meeting closed @ 19.58

Signed: ^..^^ Dated:

Name:

Title:...


